

February 20, 2018

Dr. Ray Perren President Lanier Technical College 2990 Landrum Education Drive Oakwood, GA 30566

Dear Dr. Perren:

Thank you for your letter of October 24, 2017, notifying the Commission of the intent to close the following programs:

- Surgical Technology Diploma
- Residential Care Technician Diploma
- Patient Navigator TCC (Technical Certificate of Credit)
- Geriatric Care Assistant TCC
- Medical Coding Specialist TCC

The effective closure date for all programs is fall 2018, as confirmed by an e-mail from Dr. Joanne Tolleson on February 19, 2018. No students are currently enrolled in any of these programs; therefore, a teach-out plan is not required.

We approve the closure of the five programs noted above, effective fall 2018.

Best regards,

Kevin W. Sightler, Ph.D.

Director of Substantive Change

KWS/MAC:efk

cc: Dr. Joanne Tolleson, Vice President, Institutional Effectiveness and Operations at Forsyth Campus

Dr. Denise Y. Young